LEPC Meeting Minutes

February 16, 2011
The February 16, 2011 meeting of the Forest County Local Emergency Planning Committee was called to order at 1:36 p.m. by Chairman Ken Aubol.

Present were:  Teresa Huettl, Ken Aubol, Don DeHart, Chuck Sekel, John Rogers, George Stamper, Joy Moravec, and Jill Krueger
Visitors:  Marcy McGeshick
John Rogers made a motion to approve agenda, seconded by George Stamper. All aye, approved.

Don DeHart made a motion to approve the minutes of the last LEPC meeting, seconded by Jill Krueger.  All aye, approved.

NEW BUSINESS:  

Election of Officers – A motion was made by Chuck Sekel to nominate Ken Aubol for Chairman, George Stamper for Vice Chairman, and Teresa Huettl for Secretary, Don DeHart seconded the nomination.  There were no further nominations from the floor.  A vocal vote was taken.  All Aye.  Approved.  

Bi-Law Updates – a copy of the bi-laws will be sent to the members prior to the next meeting, there are no changes at this time.

Appointment of Designated Emergency Coordinator – A motion was made by Dan DeHart, seconded by Joy Moravec to designate Teresa Huettl as the Emergency Coordinator.  All aye.  Motion carried. 

LEPC Inspector – A motion was made by Teresa Huettl, seconded by George Stamper that Forest County use a State Inspector should one ever be needed.  All aye.  Motion carried.

311, 312 & 304 files – Motion by Jill Krueger, seconded by George Stamper that even though the files will eventually all be transitioned to WHOPERS, they will also be made available in the Forest County Emergency Management office.  All voting aye.  Motion carried.


2011 HazMat Equipment Grant – Teresa explained to the group the contract with Oneida County and that the rest of the grant will be used for pagers to assist the emergency response agencies with narrow band capable paging.  

OLD BUSINESS


Suggestions for appointment – Marcy McGeshick is the emergency preparedness coordinator for the Sokaogon Chippewa community and would like to be appointed to the LEPC committee.   A motion was made by John Rogers, seconded by Chuck Sekel to forward this suggestion for appointment to the County Board.  All aye.  Motion carried. 
OTHER BUSINESS 


HMEP Grant Opportunity – Teresa hopes to write an HMEP grant for a cache of weather radios that we could distribute to our special populations as an all hazards notification system.  


The next LEPC committee meeting was tentatively scheduled for Wednesday, August 24, 2011 at 1:30 pm.

Dan DeHart moved to adjourn the meeting at 2:10 p.m.  Chuck Sekel seconded. Adjourned.

Submitted by Teresa Huettl, Secretary
